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ETMD Board of Directors 
  April 10, 2013  
Minutes
 
Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


-

North Berwick


-

Wells



Marianne Goodine
Kennebunk


-
Arundel



-
Biddeford


Dan Letellier, V.P.
Saco



Bob Hamblen, Secretary

Old Orchard Beach

Jeffrey Hinderliter
Scarborough


Bill Reichl
South Portland


- 

ETA



Jim Bucar, Joe Yuhas

ETMD 



Executive Director Carole Brush 

Meeting called to order at 8:39 a.m. by Vice President Letellier.

1. Minutes of March 13, 2013 – moved by BR, 2nd by MG to accept as presented, and so voted, 6-0.
2. ETMD Priorities  
· Trail Management – Dan L., Friday morning walks will begin in Biddeford, a 50+ group. Printing flyers for them. April event is scheduled, want to assess trail conditions prior to that. CB: April 20 walk for a mitochondrial foundation. Trail use by individuals and small groups, okay. Organized event with dozens of people, more of an issue given early spring conditions. 
i. Reports from Municipalities – BR, Scarborough we’re chipping brush within 20 feet of trail on DesFosses section by Nonesuch River. CB: Steven Kramer has inquired about being on trail. JY: in Arundel last Saturday was a lot of snow still, not bikeable. Tree cover has not allowed melting. CB: between Old Blue Point Rd. and Milliken Mills Road still a lot of snow. JH: Bill Robertson still at public works, supports the ET. Got an email about graffiti on old abutments, intend to address. Conservation Commission has a trail sub-committee, working on a spur trail from near train station to the ET. Hear Dunegrass residents may be concerned. Working on extension through School Street with public works, which needs coordination with CMP. JB: CMP will finish up powerline project soon, town owns a ROW near CMP corridor. A walkway along Wild Dunes Way is part of trail. Using town resources will help manage costs. Spur will be a little over 2 miles in length. MG: may acquire 300 feet of property along ET corridor, off Perry Oliver Road. BR: tending to maintenance. JB: town line sign for Scarborough/OOB? BH: haven’t been on trail, haven’t heard any concerns.  
ii. Events  -- JH: REV3 triathlon will happen again in OOB. In Saco, May 15 VA 2K Walk for the Homeless, 20-40 anticipated. May 16, Make a Wish Foundation, starting at TA Middle School, hoping 100-200 walkers. DL: do they contact school? CB: I will contact Make A Wish, ask for written confirmation from TA. DL: commend you, Carole for tending to this – a lot of work. CB: Memorial Day weekend, Snowy Egret 5K with Audubon and ETA, don’t have their insurance yet. Got a request for 15-20 hula-hoopers, not sure where. Also, pedal carts coming out of Bayley’s, 2 and 4 passenger units. Likely won’t fit thru bollards. DL: like the hula-hooping, the more use, the better. Would like to see fitness stations on the Trail.  
· Management Policies & Procedures 
i. Future ET planning – Tad R

· Outreach to N Berwick, S Berwick, Eliot, Kittery, South Portland – CB: I reached out to each, heard from Jim Gailey in SoPo: things are fine, Perry Ellsworth, S Berwick will try to attend a future mtgDL: Rick Towle is a supporter, SP probably won’t return to dues-paying status. CB: Heard from Anita Rosencrantz and Suzanne Petrakas, both want to stay in the loop. Attended So. Berwick finance committee meeting last night, they voted to pay dues in the amount of $1,750. Concern on their part about recent No. Berwick meeting, and ET support for that town. Town manager is strong advocate. So. Berwick also trying to find funding for Vines Street bridge, near the ET. Interrupted the on-road ET. Should ETMD involve itself? CB will organize a Dan Stewart visit to Kennebunk, Wells, perhaps North and South Berwick. Also, Steve Howe of Pratt and Whitney emailed, would like to meet. JB: perhaps So Berwick could suggest someone who would attend SETA meetings. CB: ETA annual meeting is May 9 at Old Marsh country club in Wells, will invite No and So Berwick folks.
· Re-entry strategy for non-dues paying municipalities – JB: follow the Lincoln approach – ‘my policy is to have no policy.’ We want these towns to support the Trail, let’s see what we can work out with them, and avoid a single principle that determines what we do. Let’s not box ourselves in. South Berwick’s $1,750 is a good start. CB: Wells did not participate for 2 years, but is back in. JB: more built trail benefits all members. DL: it’s become a huge benefit to Biddeford, SMCC is a great supporter. We have to look at each town differently. If each could send a rep to meetings, that would be a help. Get them on as non-voting members. I would give them a vote, but get others not paying dues to the table, too.
· Unitil Co-Location strategy meeting: CB: need to determine an approach if Kennebunk and Wells TE applications are awarded funding. Officers and Carole will meet to strategize prior to outreach to towns. 
ii. Benches – Dan L. – will pursue with Biddeford H.S. program, and CorrectDeck, should be able to use the product we have.
iii. Financial & Annual Report status (to follow)  Carole B.: distributes copy of report. Insurance, just paid, $502, had budgeted for $525. Just renewed ETMD domain name. Have expended less then ¾ of budget at the ¾ point of the fiscal year. 
3. Ongoing / Proposed Projects: 
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update – Bill distributes aerial view of 3/29/13 conceptual trail layout, southerly side of pond adjacent to CMP substation, as worked on by Dan Bacon and CMP.  
4. Other Business – BH: be mindful of ETA annual meeting, May 9.CB: recognition plaque for --- should be considered. BH: agree. 
5. Next Meeting – May 8, 2013

6.  Adjourn – moved by JB, 2nd by BR, and so voted, 6-0.
